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Dec. 2nd : Inspection of the construction site
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Dec. 3rd : Curtesy visit to Governor of Benguet Province
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Dec. 14th : Online seminar of our disseminating technology
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December 2021 Reports submitted by: Seiya Yoshida

NGO Project in Philippines -Activity Report-
This second activity report is issued on the most attractive month in the Philippines.
In the Philippines, which is a Christian country, one of the most celebrated event of the
year is Christmas!
According to local people, the Christmas season in the Philippines lasts from September

to December. Some Filipino call these 4 months as "Ber" month. This is because the
words for these 4 months end with "Ber". (September, October, November, December)
Our project is moving forward regardless of the excitement of Christmas.

This month, we started to prepare the vegetable shipping facility with refrigerated
warehouse which is the heart of this project in earnest.
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Dec. 2nd : Inspection of the construction site

In our project, we are planning to build a
vegetable shipping facility on the Buguias
town located in Benguet Province, which is a
prosperous agricultural area.

We hope this facility will be a first step for the
introduction of a cold chain in the vegetable
distribution in the Philippines.

This time, we visited the planned construction
site and confirmed the specific construction
plan and process.

Dec. 3rd : Curtesy visit to Governor of Benguet Province

On this day, we paid a courtesy visit to the
governor of Benguet Province, where we are
working now.

Then we reported on the progress of our
project activities. Our project activities are
only possible with the support of the local
government. So it is very important for us to
gain their understanding and cooperation.

Dec. 14th : Online seminar of our disseminating technology

We were invited as speakers to an online
seminar organized by the Department of
Agriculture of the Philippines.

Each our staff member introduced three our
disseminating technologies (SAVERS tech.,
FIVPS tech and Crop programming) that
JAEC will promote in this project.

The participants asked many questions about
our project and it became a good opportunity
for our project to be known widely.
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